
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
July 15, 2024 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. Monday July 
15, 2024. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Stephen Ebener, Dave Wiesbrock, Tom 
Goskusky, Heather Sherman, Bob Steele and Todd Anderson. Jessica Bonnell and Mark 
Zimmer were absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Guests 
Amber Heider - Folty 5k update  

• Sixty people have already pre-registered 

• Proposed a kids fun run. The board had no objections. 
 
Regina Leffelman- Concerned about safety measures being taken to keep bystanders safe 
during burn outs after the Tonica Fest car show. The Tonica Police Dept will be monitoring 
the burnouts, putting barricades up and possibly having car show participants sign a waiver. 
 
Kyle Morse – Bought the vacant lot located at 117 Wequash St. Inquired about water 
hookup/restrictions on fencing etc.  
 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• Water rates will be going up in the near future. 
• The minutes of June meeting were presented and approved. A motion was made by 

Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 
• Water bills will be sent out in the next couple days. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell (absent) 

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 
2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland 

• 1 Citation, 2 written warnings and 4 verbal warnings 
• One court case for a traffic violation. (subject plead guilty) 

• Down to three individuals that have not registered their golf carts/side by sides yet. 

 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Derek Keutzer 

• Had two trees removed in right of ways, got an estimate to remove a tree at the park 
for $1300 or trim for $600. 

• Performed maintenance on trucks. 

• Gonna get a quote to upgrade electric downtown from Town & Country. 
• A motion was made by Stephen Ebener and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to purchase a new 

60” Bad Boy mower. 



 
Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• Tennis and basketball courts are still on track to get painted beginning of August. 
 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele  

• A motion to pass Ordinance #667 Appropriations was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd 
by Stephen Ebener. A copy of the ordinance is available at the village hall. 
 

A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to adjourn the meeting at 
8:05 P.M. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk  
 


